
OFFICE OF THE CITY CLERK 

SUBLETTE, KS                                       OCTOBER 2, 2017  
   
The Governing Body of the City of Sublette, Kansas met in regular session at City Hall at 
7:00 p.m. with Mayor Jery Bailey presiding and the following members of the City 
Council present:   Lawrence Hoerman, James Barber, Leon Birney, Tom Stoppel and 
Dylan Shotton.  Also present were City Superintendent Daylen Elsey, Sheriff Troy 
Briggs, Assistant Fire Chief John Hall and City Clerk Jeannie Trigg.   Visitors were 
Ashton Koehn, 
Deanna Burkhart, Ronnie Sumners and Stan Moser. 

Mayor Bailey opened the meeting with a prayer. 

The minutes of the last regular meeting were approved as distributed with a motion by 
Councilmember Hoerman, seconded by Councilmember Birney.  The motion carried 5-0. 

Deanna Burkhart and Ronnie Sumner, representatives from Black Hills Energy, were 
present for the yearly visit.  Ronnie Sumner informed the Council on the Black Hills 
Energy service and the pipeline improvements that they are doing within the City. 

Stan Moser was present with a Cereal Malt Beverage License application for Stan Moser dba 
Mama Mo’s Pizza, for Council approval.  A motion was made by Councilmember Birney, 
seconded by Councilmember Hoerman for Mama Mo’s Pizza to sell for consumption on the 
premises. The motion carried 5-0.   

Sheriff Troy Briggs was present to give monthly law enforcement report.  He discussed highway 
83 road work status.  Superintendent Elsey discussed dog impoundment for seized dogs. 

City Clerk Trigg informed the Council that Jarrod Weeks, Chamber President, has asked for 
permission to block off Inman Street for the Fall Fest on November 2, 2017 from 5:00 to 8:00 
p.m. 
A motion was made by Councilmember Hoerman, seconded by Councilmember Shotton to allow 
the Chamber to block off Inman Street on November 2, 2017.  The motion carried 5-0. 

Superintendent Elsey gave the monthly water report.  He reported on the new monitoring 
system for the water tower.  He reported on the status of installing the heaters for the shop 
and spray foam insulation.  He discussed starting on laying the new water line on South 
Inman.  He informed the Council that Stoppel Dirt has finished cleaning the ditches on 
Dennis Street and the labor wasn’t as much as expected and that they will clean ditches 
on North Inman for remainder of the contract amount. 



Councilmember Stoppel discussed the tin and the rain gutter downspout on the south side 
of shop.  A motion was made by Councilmember Birney, seconded by Councilmember 
Hoerman to install new tin and move the rain gutter downspouts.  The motion failed 2-3, 
with Councilmember Stoppel, Barber and Shotton voting no.  A motion was made by 
Councilmember Stoppel, seconded by Councilmember Barber to discuss with the 
contractor replacing the tin on shop and moving the rain gutter downspout at no cost to 
the City.  The motion carried 4-1, with Councilmember Hoerman voting no. 

A motion was made by Councilmember Hoerman, seconded by Councilmember Shotton 
to approve and allow payment of the bills as distributed.  The motion carried 5-0, with 
Councilmember Barber abstaining from James Barber Sales and Repairs. 
  
Councilmember Barber made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Councilmember Stoppel.  
The motion carried 5-0. 

                                                                                                    CITY CLERK  
  

                                                                                                            JEANNIE S. TRIGG 


